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Friday, January 11th, 2019 

Brady Rigdon, Fire Chief 
Nassau County Fire Rescue 
96160 Nassau Place 
Yulee, Florida 32097 
904-530-6600  
 

Chief Rigdon: 

MT Medical Florida, doing business as MedTrust, requests a Certificate of Public Convenience and Need 

to operate as a medical transportation provider in Nassau County, Florida.  We primarily provide inter-

facility medical transportation services for Hospitals, Emergency Departments, Long-Term Acute Care 

Hospitals, Rehabilitation Hospitals and other specialty care facilities.  We provide Basic Life Support, 

Advanced Life Support and Specialty Care Transport services. 

Issuing a Certificate of Public Convenience and Need to MedTrust would enhance existing services for 

residents and visitors to Nassau County. We desire to operate in the entire county, as we do not yet 

know where patients may originate in Nassau County.  Adding MedTrust as a provider will provide 

additional high-quality medical transportation options that will also reduce wait time and improve 

patient outcomes. 

MedTrust was issued a Certificate of Public Convenience and Need in Duval County, Florida and 

currently operates 12 ambulances in Jacksonville, Florida. MedTrust began operations in Florida on 

December 10th, 2018.  MedTrust was established in 2012 with the vision to improve patient outcomes 

through excellence in mobile healthcare. 

MedTrust will respond from our existing location in Jacksonville, Florida until requests for service 

increase.  If the number of requests for service support stationing an ambulance in Nassau County, we 

will identify and secure a base of operations inside the county.  MedTrust uses System Status 

Management & posting locations to place ambulances close to the anticipated need of our patients. 

We would be happy to meet with you, or to attend the Board of County Commissioners meeting to 

address in person any questions, comments or concerns. 

If you have any questions, or require any other documentation, please let me know. I have included a 

copy of our Florida Advanced Life Support License. 

Thank you for your time, 

 

Scott M. Arthur, 
Director of Operations 
MedTrust 


